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Dear Parents 

 

After the general election, the school officially becoming part of The Blue Kite Trust and of course last   

weekend’s dramatic football finale, it’s been a busy summer on top of the usual events which have been 

happening at school over the last few weeks. 

Firstly, I’d like to thank the PTA for the super fete.  It was a gorgeous day, enjoyed by all and the super funds 

raised will be of great benefit to the school.  The PTA team also helped on our lovely sports day which was 

again a really nice occasion, the children participated and supported superbly, culminating in a fun day for 

everyone. 

Year 6 successfully visited France again, with the Turing funding supporting the cost to the school and      

parents.  A parents’ meeting for the current Year 5 parents will be held on 9th September to give further   

details on next year’s residential experience.  On the trips theme, in March 2025 Year 4 will once again be 

visiting PGL - letters will be issued early in September with a parent’s meeting scheduled for the 16th        

September.  Both meetings will start at 6:30pm. 

We’ve also had a busy time with assessments for a number of the classes.   I’m delighted to inform you that 

once again we have achieved well above the National and Local Averages in the EYFS, Phonics Screening 

Check, Multiplication Tables Check and Key Stage 2 SATs.  More details will follow in due course, but a huge 

well done to the children and staff for these great results. 

End of Year reports will be sent on Monday, with attendance sheets included on the academic year so far.  

We will also be sending final attendance summary emails on Friday 26th July.    

On the staffing front, we only have one change to announce and that is that Mr Woodman will be leaving his 

contracted role with the school. I’m sure we will be still using his services for many of our events however 

we will be seeing less of him in school as he enjoys his retirement.   Mr Woodman has been connected with 

the school since 2000.   In his time here he has been an MDSA, on the PTA, responsible for the school      

website, organised radio club, added magical filming, audio and photographic elements to a wide range of 

school events and of course has been instrumental in our eco and travel work.   He has also transformed our 

school garden and developed a generation of keen gardeners, as well as supporting numerous classes and 

teachers on school trips.  He has also used his wide array of knowledge and interests to support the children 

and teachers in curriculum activities.  As you can see, he has had a huge impact on Wanborough Primary 

School, and we can only thank him for all his contributions. 
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Step out on the Swindon Summer Trails Challenge!  

Families across Swindon are invited to get out and about this summer by completing our 6 animal 

themed trails around parts of the town. The trails are all between one and three miles long, and take in 

points of interest, heritage, nature and play parks along the way.  

For every trail completed, there's an animal badge to collect and an entry into the prize draw to win a 
variety of prizes. The trails will be launching on Friday 26th July, when trail leaflets will be available at 
the main Swindon libraries and on the website at https://www.swindontravelchoices.co.uk/home/
activeswindonchallenge/ 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Fantasy Football 

For the usual suspects, and hopefully some new players for 2024/25, Wanborough Primary School is 

once again taking part in the annual Fantasy Football competition. 

Hello, for the 2024/25 Fantasy Premier League why don't you join my mini-league "Wanborough Prima-

ry School 2025"? Joining the league couldn't be easier. Simply use the link below and you'll be added 

automatically after you've entered the game.  

https://fantasy.premierleague.com/leagues/auto-join/6zfrky  

League Code: 6zfrky  

Looking forward to playing against you this season 
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Friday 19th  July   Year 6 Leavers Service 6pm start, 10pm finish 

Monday 22nd July  Year 6 production 7pm (Y6 children to arrive at 6.30pm) 

Monday 22nd July  Blue Kite Games 4pm  - 5.30pm (Children to arrive at 3.30pm) 

Tuesday 23rd July  Year 6 to bring Polo Shirts into school for signing 

Wednesday 24th July  Year 6 Lake Trip 9.30am Lake 12 

Thursday 25th July  School Closes at 1.30pm (No After School Club) 

Monday 9th September  Y6 Residential meeting 6.30pm 

Monday 16th September Y4 PGL meeting 6.30pm 

Tuesday 24th September Rags2Riches  

Wednesday 9th October Y6 Bikeability 

Monday 14th October   Y4 and Y6 Bikeability 

Tuesday 15th October  Y6 Bikeability 

Wednesday 16th October Y4 and Y6 Bikeability 

Thursday 21st November School Photos 

 
(http://www.wanboroughprimary.org/termdates.html) 
 

Diary Dates: 

PE days for Term 1 and 2 
 
Recep - Monday and Friday   
Year 1 - Tuesday and Wednesday 
Year 2 - Thursday and Friday 
Year 3 - Monday and Wednesday 
Year 4 - Monday and Wednesday 
Year 5 - Tuesday and Thursday 
Year 6 - Thursday and Friday 

TD days for 2024/25: 

Monday 2nd September 2024 

Monday 21st October 2024 

Tuesday 22nd October 2024 

Wednesday 23rd October 2024 

Monday 24th February 2025 (Blue Kite Academy Trust 

Collaboration Day for all staff) 

Thursday 24th July 2025 
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Reception Class are on the look out  for the following donations :-) 
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Maths Tape measures 
Spinners (for games) 
Wooden sticks and ribbons 
Sand timers 
Wooden rings 
Large lolly sticks 
Beanbags with numbers on 

Dough/Malleable and 
water 

Graded buckets 
Graded jugs 
Graded funnels 
Graded cylinders/beakers 
Graduated measuring bowls 
Chopping boards 
Dough cutters, knives, cutting tools (child friendly) 
Cake tins/ baking trays 
Cake decorations (non-edible) 
Buttons 
Mop and bucket 
Transparent tubing 
Plastic tea set 

Small world 
  
(all of these items to 
be small enough to be 
held by a child) 

Dogs and cats 
Rabbits 
Horses 
Wooden fences 
Straw bales 
Barriers and signs 
Board pieces 
Kings/Queens/Prince/princess 
Magical/mystical figures 
Fairy tale figures 
British wildlife 
Polar animals 
Willow sticks 
Wooden slices 
Mirror blocks 
Superheroes 
Fairies 
Pirates 
Natural trees 
Gravel 

Role play Resources for cooking/baking (spoons, scales, bowls, tins) 
Resources for cleaning (broom, rubber gloves, washing line) 
Resources for mark making (post it notes, pad, shopping list) 
Books – recipe, instruction, catalogues 
Role play artefacts (walking stick, bags, glasses) 
Super hero cloaks, crowns, pirate hates 
Wands, treasure chest, poisoned apple etc. 

STEM Minibeast hunting kit (bug jars, pooters, pots) 
Weather equipment – rain gauge, weather vane 
Wind toys 

Outdoor area Connecting plastic tubes 
Natural poles 
Different den covers 
Den clips / pegs 
Plastic cauldrons 
Squeezy plastic sauce bottles 
Large calculator 

General storage Woven baskets/containers 
Book stands 
Small drawstring bags 
Large plastic crates 
Wooden crates 
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Ellie-Mai had 10" inches cut off her hair to donate it all to 'The Little Princess Trust'.  Her hair donation 
will be made into children's wigs who are suffering from and undergoing 'Cancer treatment'  

Ellie-Mai raised over £370 in sponsorship via donating online or with cash and there are still  people   
donating.   This is Ellie-Mai's third donation to the charity, anyone can donate via the website and every 
penny counts. 

Kupa successfully brought home a Gold Medal again 
at the Swindon School of Gymnastics’s  Annual Club 
Competition where he competes as part of the    
Wiltshire Grades squad 

 

William and Edward both passed their       
deputy black belt grading test on Saturday. 
They’re only one belt away from achieving 
their black belt now!  
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These children are part of the Wanborough Wasps football team. They recently played in a tournament  
and the team came 3rd. They all got a medal. Well done to the Wanborough Wasps football team.  

 

Well done to Jack and Ben who made it all the way to the final round of trials for the Swindon Primary 

Schools district football team. They were 2 of just 36 players selected from 3000 year 5s to get that far. 
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Mark has just taken part in a charity swimathon in 
support of Swindon Down’s syndrome group.  

He swam 88 lengths in the pool within 1 hour.  

Congratulations to Emelia who has recently 
passed her Grade 2 Piano exam with Merit. All 
those hours of preparation and practice paid off 
- well done!  

Daisy has had an amazing term of achievements. 

She won silver for Wanborough in an U9’s tennis tour-
nament, received her 600m badge and learnt water 
safety in swimming.  Furthermore was awarded her 
white belt in martial arts and earnt various badges in 
cubs. Well-done Daisy. 

Congratulations to Wanborough Tennis Boys 
and Girls who were awarded Gold and Silver at 
an U9s tennis tournament, competing against 
teams from across the county. 

Well done to Daisy, Lowri, Noah, Shairee and 
Thomas 
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We could not have wished for better weather for the school fete Saturday the 29th!  We really hope you 

all enjoyed yourself and we hope you all had a lovely time!!!!!  This year we saw several new stalls         

including Squishmallow or Marshmallow (which was so successful it ran out of prizes in the first hour), 

Nerf guns and friendship bracelets, alongside old favourites like hook a duck, smash a can, tombola, 

adopt a teddy and wheel of fortune.  The bouncy castles (sponsored by Primary Homes and Lettings) as 

always were popular with our younger guests, whilst the bar as always was popular with our older guests, 

so popular in fact that we had to pop out to Sainsburys not once but twice.  We sold out of raffle tickets, 

which highlights the importance of bringing back any unsold tickets to the school, as we  definitely could 

have sold more.  We saw entertainment from Mini Movers, and Zumba, and finished with the return of 

the fete favourite  tug of war.  We watched almost 50 children and adults take part in the Feteball       

football tournament ran by the Wanborough Wasps, which kept the crowd entertained, and saw The  

Harrow football team walking away winning the adult competition, whilst also serving the  masses yum-

my hotdogs, burgers and halloumi burgers.  The Harrow also kindly donated 15% of all sales to the PTA.  

We also received donations for sales from Franco for ice creams and Glamarose for delicious treats, so 

thank you all for spending your money, and filling your tums.   

We are really pleased to be able to tell you that we managed to raise just over £3,600, which is a huge 

amount that will be put towards purchasing the new interactive white boards in all the classrooms.  

These whiteboards are going to cost around £10,000 so there is still more to do, however this will go a 

long way to supporting our goal.  More important than the money raised we saw lots of happy smiley fac-

es and saw our school community coming together. 
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We also must give an absolutely huge shout out to all the lovely volunteers, who we think are absolute 

stars.  From the PTA committee who have been meeting and planning the fete from Easter, to all the    

parents, grandparents, teachers, TA’s, school staff, and members of committee who took an hour or two, 

or in some cases four and gave up their time to make this fete happen, to ensure all of our children had 

the best time and to help raise the huge amount of money.  To everyone helping to set up and prepare the 

school on the Friday night, and the ones who turn up on a Saturday morning to finish the preparations, to 

the ones who hang around afterwards and helped us pack away and restore the school ready for Monday 

morning, to those that were sat in a classroom until 7pm counting, and double counting the money.  You 

are brilliant, and none of this could be done without you.  Thank you so much and……... same time next 

year?  Extra special thanks has to go to Mrs Hook who kept all our Saturday morning volunteers happy 

with cups of tea/coffee and bacon sandwiches, Mr Woodman for all his efforts on the PA system and with 

the tug of war, and Mr Luckhurst for opening up/closing up and generally just being a great help! 

If you are thinking that you would like to volunteer for the PTA then please drop us an email on              
contactpta@wanboroughprimary.org we would love to hear from you.  You would be welcome to join  
either our group of committee members who meet regularly in the pub, plan and execute all the events, 
and discuss with the school what events to run, and what to spend the monies raised on.  Or you can join 
our group of helpers, these are amazing people who volunteer at our events, and who many of the events 
would not run without.  We are keen to get started on plans for next year so now is definitely a good time 
to join! 
 
As the academic year draws to a close, that is it from us,  Our last event for the year Frozen Friday was a 

great success! Thank you to everyone who took part in the stocks and purchased ice creams from us, we 

really appreciate your support. 

mailto:contactpta@wanboroughprimary.org
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The Kirsty Farrow Dance Academy 

All new enquiries in July & August will receive September FREE and 20% off uniform upon signing up. 

Enquire now for Dance, Musical Theatre and Drama classes for children aged 18 months to 18 years in 
our purpose built studios with qualified, DBS and insured teachers -  

 

enquiries@tkfda.co.uk 

www.tkfda.co.uk 

07980918192 

or PM our Facebook or Instagram pages 

Unit 1 ISIS Trading Estate, Shrivenham Road, 
Swindon, SN1 2PG 

mailto:enquiries@tkfda.co.uk
http://www.tkfda.co.uk/
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Poplars offers Holiday club places for children aged 4 years to 11 years old.  

We are on the right just before Lotmead farm – not far from Wanborough school. 

Our HAF sessions are 9am-1pm every Monday to Thursday through the holidays. We are closed on 
bank holiday Monday in August. 

There is lots of space indoors and outdoors for a wide variety of activities e.g. Woodland exploring, art 
and craft, sports activities, board games etc…. 

You can find us on the HAF booking page.  

Please get in contact if you have any questions – enquiries@poplars-nursery.co.uk or 01793 790774. 

Many thanks 

Caroline Webb 

Deputy Manager 

mailto:enquiries@poplars-nursery.co.uk
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